
 JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP  
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
March 6, 2025 
 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The March 6, 2025, Regular Meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was 
called to order at 7:47 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch 
Vice-Chairman Dennis Morgan, Supervisor Keith Crum; Guests; Brenda Osman Mike Gustin, 
Pam Crum.. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of Jfebruary 6, 2025 Regular meeting. 
Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was reviewed. Alan Loesch made a motion to pay the 
listed bills and to pay between meetings all the regular and expected bills. Seconded by Dennis 
Morgan, all in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 
 

General Fund Bills – $13,015.91  State Fund – $2,049.38 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 

• Dauphin County sent a notice of a Sheriff sale for parcel #33-009-021 

• DCCD sent information about low impact development 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT   - NONE 
 

ENGINEERING REPORT   - NONE 
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT - NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT - NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – NONE 
 
ROAD REPORT  

• Keith Crum reported that he has been busy with the snow. 

• Heordered backuo salt from OceanPort, everything was great except the driver dumped 
the load outside of the salt shed. Keith will contact Oceanport about the driver issue. 

• The 550 was takwn back to L.B. Smith because the transmission became stuck. The 
dealer replaced the linkage for just the cost of the part ($78, no labor charge) because 
they had just been working on the transmission. 

• He replaced the stop sign at the intersection of Powells Valley Rd. and Back Rd. 



• He replaced the speed limit sign on the mountain. 

• Keith said that the crew did a lot of great work during all of the February snowstorms. 
 
OLD BUSINESS   
 

• The Girl Scout stormwater plan is still on hold. 

•   There was a general discussion about new Ordinances. The Supervisors decided to go   
ahead with the Burn Ban Ordinance and put all of the otheres on hold. This was due to 
cost.  

•   Keith has still not gotten any answeres about the status of the TISIP project. 
 
 NEW BUSINESS    

• There were no sealed bids for the sale of the International truck. It was decided to post it 
for sale on Municibid. 

• The request for information about private burials was discussed. At this time, this does 
not seem to be a local issue . 

• Alan Loesch made a motion to pass Resolution #387-2025, setting the Township elected 
Auditors’ hourly pay at $18.00 per hour Seconded by Dennis Morgan, Keith Crum 
abstained due to his wife being an auditor. Motion passed 2-0.  
. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE 
 

ADJOURNMENT –Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dennis Morgan. 
All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 8:12 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary/Treasurer   


